

SOUTH PETHERWIN PARISH COUNCIL: PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Minutes of the meeting of South Petherwin Parish Council held on 8th August 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm.

Present: Cllr D Rogers (Vice Chairman), Cllr A Finnimore, Cllr R Kneebone, Cllr R Jeffery, Cllr C Powesland, Cllr M Screech, Cllr A Trehane and Cllr S Vernon

Apologies: Cllr P Parsons (Chairman)

Representations from Public (15 minutes allowed in total).

Daws House speeding. Since the temporary speedvisor had been taken down there had been no further update as to when revisions to the white lines and speed visor implementation would be carried out. Speed watch signs. The speed watch group had carried out vehicle speed monitoring at Daws House however it was felt that signs alerting motorists to the speed monitoring would result in skewed results; motorists that normally speed were slowing down and not being caught due to the warning.

18/081 Councillors' declaration of interest. Cllr A Finnimore and Cllr Kneebone on PA18/05881.

18/082 Minutes of the Council meeting of the Parish Council meeting held on the 11th July 2018. Minor amendment; Cllr Finnimore did not attend. The minutes were then approved, proposed Cllr S Vernon, seconded Cllr R Jeffery, proposal carried.

18/083 Matters arising from the minutes not appearing elsewhere on the agenda. None

18/084 Planning

a. Applications Received

PA18/05881. Proposed siting of replacement plant machinery. R K Transport Ltd Access to Glen View Kennards House. Mr Ross Facey Maen Karne Concrete Products Ltd. It was proposed by Cllr M Screech, seconded Cllr S Vernon, that this application be supported.

PA18/04839. Charlie Bears Ltd. Decision already made, see below. The clarification requested by the Parish Council for this application was received late and this has been noted pending reoccurrence.

b. Pre-applications: None

c. Decisions

PA18/04839 APPROVED - Millford Park, Unit 1 and 2 Pipers Close Pennygillam Industrial Estate.

PA18/01669/PREAPP Closed - advice given West Cottage, Kennards House.

18/085 Finance

a. Bank reconciliation. 1st Quarter. Proposed Cllr S Vernon, seconded Cllr R Jeffery that the reconciliation be signed, proposal carried.

b. Bank Statement

	Balance as at 30 th July 2018	Estimate
Current Account		£ 5,001.41
Savings Account		<u>£ 11,061.45</u>
Total Balance		£ 16,062.85

c. Invoices due for payment

Parish Clerk – R Frame	£200.00
Toilet and bus shelter cleaning - A Peerless	£37.50
Public Liability Insurance Certificate received from A Peerless.	
Shed rental 1 st July 2018 to 30 th June 2019 –South Petherwin PCC	£50.00

d. Grants received

LMP 2018/2019 – Cornwall Council £305.15cr

Proposed Cllr C Powesland, seconded Cllr A Finnimore that the invoices be paid, proposal carried.

18/086 Highways & Footpaths Matters

A timeframe for action regarding Daws House village gateway features and results of the speed-visor data would be determined. It was thought the delay in update was due to change in management at Cornwall Council.

Speed watch legalities. The Police would be contacted to determine the reason for the 'speed watch ahead' signage.

Tiny Meadows walk through had now been strimmed, this will need to be maintained.

18/087 Current & ongoing business

Toilet repairs and meter readings. One quote for the toilet repairs had been received, Cllr A Trehane, in liaison with the Clerk, will obtain two quotes and Mr George Bateman will also be contacted for another quote.

The Clerk was to contact SW Water to request an up to date meter reading,

b. GDPR. An action plan had been established, a timeframe for activity would now be set and reported to the Council.

c. Cakes and Rakers. The Cake and Rakers were holding a community meeting, with the PCC, on 31st August 2018. A letter clarifying the Parish Council's position regarding the closed churchyard grass cutting contract would be submitted to the PCC and, the Cake and Rakers group. Cllrs to approve before release.

d. Parish Council meeting dates. It was proposed that the Annual Parish meeting be rotated annually between the Village Hall and the Chapel Hall. It was also proposed that the meeting day and time be changed to the first Wednesday of the month at 7.00pm from November 2018. Proposed Cllr C Powesland, seconded Cllr S Vernon that these changes be made, proposal carried based on the Chapel and Village Hall being available.

18/088 New business

a. Letter from the PCC to Cormac, Cllr Burden and Cornwall Council regarding the uncut churchyard grass was considered. The grass had now been cut. Item closed.

b. Obstruction of junctions in South Petherwin. The Clerk was to contact Cornwall Council highways and PC Steve Stoppard to discuss how to deal with cars parked in the village that were causing obstructions.

18/089 County Councillor's Report

Applications for the £50,000 grant are to be submitted to the Launceston Network Community Panel by 20 September.

The Government is keen to extend ANOB areas, a consultation to be had. Consideration should be given to an ANOB extension to the Tamar Valley.

Progress is being made on a new location for Launceston Library.

Cornwall Council has bought the small piece of land next to Kernow House for possible development.

The land opposite the old slate quarry had been bought for housing, it had been recommended that the Launceston to South Petherwin road, by the old slate quarry, be widened.

The Greystone quarry extension will remove the back road Hardstone Farm to Greystone bridge, this had been raised as a concern.

18/090 Correspondence. None reported.

18/091 Urgent items

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.03 pm. The next meeting will be held on 12th September 2018 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. For further information please contact the Parish Clerk Rebecca Frame parishcouncil@southpetherwinpc.org